BOARD OF COUNTY COMMISSIONERS
WORKSHOP:  PANACEA 

INCORPORATION INITIATIVE

NOVEMBER 7, 2013

The Board of County Commissioners in and for Wakulla County, Florida met for a Board Workshop on Thursday, November 7, 2013 with Chairman Randy Merritt presiding.  Present were Commissioners Richard Harden, Howard Kessler, Jerry Moore, and Ralph Thomas.  Also, present were County Administrator David Edwards, County Attorney Heather Encinosa and Deputy Clerk Evelyn Evans.
4:00 p.m. The Workshop was called to order by Chairman Merritt and the purpose of the Workshop is for the Board to discuss and ask questions about Panacea trying to become an incorporated City.
Mr. Mark Mitchell provided a power point presentation showing that Panacea citizens have talked about trying to become a city prior to 2009.  They started collecting information in 2010 and 2011 for the feasibility study and then began the work to write the study in 2012.  The study was turned into the State in 2013.

The resident’s reason for wanting to incorporate is to provide greater local control, improve the character of Panacea and apply for state and federal grants to improve the area.
There was discussion regarding a Franchise Fee that is a new tax the citizens will be required to pay.  They would like for the Communications Tax and Public Service Tax to go to Panacea, if they become incorporated.
Panacea is hoping to contract with the County for key services, like law enforcement, fire protection and other vital services.  The County currently has Interlocal Agreements with Sopchoppy and St. Marks.
It was brought out the Panacea will also have to do a separate Comprehensive Plan.

What service can Panacea provide to the County?

There is a population requirement, 1500 is the suggested amount, but the Legislature can waive this requirement.
There being no further business to come before the Board, the meeting was adjourned by order of the Chair at 4:49 p.m.

